Lot#519, SW QTR, SEC 17, TWP 59, RNG 9, MER 4, Lot A, Block 2, Plan 527MC

This is to request extension of said property above and move property line 80-100 ft to the north to to designate reserve and accommodate all gravel pads, deck, power pole, historical cabin and fire pit area

We developed and landscaped to clean up area and haul in gravel according to the information we were given by county employee Andrew Petterson on July 4, 2016. I had hired a survey company to come out that week and find the pins but county sent out Andrew due to some other discrepancies going on in the area. so I cancelled. When he came out he told me he was there to find the pins, and he marked with stakes and when he was done he walked us around the property and told us that was where the property pins were

Most properties on the west side of us are almost all built on partial or full reserve land and property pins are going to be changed to accommodate the buildings and we think we should be given the same consideration as we have put a lot of work, time and money into a property they say is not ours. Most of the property lines to the east of us were extended out by 100 ft to accommodate the buildings

We have spent in total about \$5700.00 in landscaping to make the property presentable ans other costs including fence and gate to keep it private

We put up a gate in July 2016(\$1200.00) and it was ripped down and then another \$3500 to redo it so it would not be ripped down again—this has always been private property but the previous owners never maintained it or closed it off so people basically did what they wanted for so many years

We were informed that other property owners will be splitting the cost to have the pins moved on the reserve land to the west of us.

Previous owners before us were paying taxes on the 2 cabins and have been paying power since about 1974

We paid taxes on both cabins in 2016 until it was re-assessed and found out one was on county roadway and the other not habitable and supposedly on our property as per the assessment

Property was purchased in October 2015 and we got the title on November 17, 2016 2015

We are willing to pickup all costs that may incur at the time for this process